
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE 
July 15, 2008 

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM 
 
 
Members Present: William Michel II, Bob Haas, Roger Johnson 
 
Others Present:  Chief Deputy Charles Smith, Mike Frost, Bev Flanagan, Joe Potente 
 
Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 p.m. by Chairman William Michel II 
 
Citizen Comments:    None  
 
Supervisor Comments: None 
 
Chairman Comments: Supr. Michel expressed concerns that unmarked KSD cars do not 
have GPS.  He would like this on the agenda next month for discussion.  Chief Deputy explained 
that this is a decision for the Sheriff and he does not want them.  The cars are not on the road 
enough.  Michel said he is concerned about inmates being transported in Detective’s cars without 
GPS and how the car could be located if the occupant was unable to radio.  Chief Deputy responded 
that inmates are not transported in Detective’s cars.  He has not heard of complaints from 
detectives.  Cost is also prohibitive and budgets are tight unless they would get some type of grant 
funding.  Supr. Haas suggested that possibly they could wear a pager.  Haas said that if the 
detectives are needed they are there and unmarked cars are there.  Dispatch knows where they are.  
Haas would not suggest this if the Sheriff’s Dept. does not want it.  Michel said he would like to see 
anything that would make cars safer. 
 
Resolutions from the Kenosha Co. Sheriff’s Department: 
1) Probationary Cabaret License – Hawg Heaven Bar 
 Motion by:  Johnson  Seconded by:  Haas   Approved:  unanimously
 Chief Deputy explained that this establishment is under new ownership.  The only calls have 
been inspection/application related.  All documents have been filed and fees have been paid.  
Michel asked if this is a new business.  Chief Deputy replied that it is not new but was extensively 
remodeled. 
 
2) FY08 Law Enforcement Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) 

Motion by:  Haas  Seconded by:  Johnson  Approved:  unanimously 
 This resolution is to accept $6,938.00 from the U.S. Dept. of Justice.  This is 40% of the 
total grant that is split between the Sheriff’s Dept. and Police Dept.  60% goes to the City because 
they have a bigger force.  Funds will primarily be used to purchase digital cameras and some to 
purchase soft uniforms for special events.  Michel asked if cameras would be used at accident 
scenes.  Chief Deputy replied yes, they are trying to get away from 35mm. 
 
Any Other Business Allowed by Law: None 
 
Meeting Adjourned:    7:12 p.m. on motion by Johnson, seconded by Haas. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Donna L. DeBree 


